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The Deputy Chief Executive (Dr Gooding) presented report PPP.56/06 describing the processes and schedule for the production of a Sustainable Community Strategy for Carlisle, including the intentions for future reports and final adoption by the City Council.

The Local Government Act 2000 required authorities to prepare a Sustainable Community Strategy or Plan for their area. Dr Gooding outlined the aims, objectives and underlying principles of a Community Strategy/Plan and set out a proposed framework for the Strategy/Plan, together with the timetable for consideration of the Plan with final approval by the City Council in May 2007.

The Executive on 20 November 2006 (EX.268/06) had decided –

“1.  That the processes and schedule for the production of a Sustainable Community Strategy for Carlisle, as set out in report PPP.52/06 be approved.

2.  That the outline draft framework of the Plan, as set out in report PPP.52/06, be commended.

3.  That the processes, schedule and draft framework be commended to Community, Infrastructure and Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committees for consideration before a further report to the Executive on 19 February 2007.”

In considering the report, Members made the following observations:

(a) A Member referred to the key component - arrangements for monitoring the implementation of the action plan, for periodically reviewing the community strategy, and for reporting progress to local communities.  She had concern at the use of the Citizens Panel as a vehicle for consultation since she considered that to be ‘self selecting’.

Dr Gooding shared the Member’s concern, particularly with reference to work around equality and diversity and acknowledged that consideration required to be given to how improved consultation could be undertaken in future.

(b) Reference was made in the consultation timetable at Appendix 1 to the report to reporting of a 1st draft.  Members were concerned that they had not had sight of or had the opportunity to comment upon a 1st draft document and asked when they were likely to see it.   They stressed that the report before them today did not constitute the Committee having been consulted.

In response, Dr Gooding reassured Members that the reference was about a first outline of the position and that no report was being kept from them.  The Chairman added that it was his understanding that the draft document would come before the Committee on 22 February 2007.

RESOLVED – That, subject to Members’ comments as outlined above, the processes and schedules for the production of the Sustainable Community Strategy for Carlisle and the draft framework of the Plan be noted.







